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Morning mist over Loggerheads by Phil Davies 

 
Have you a photo you of your Group,Club,  or the Locality then please contact: 

Email: lynnepritchard51@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:lynnepritchard51@gmail.com
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Community Council News 

 

Access arrangements to Pantymwyn Village Hall 

Councillor Bolton reported he had received a number of phone calls from 

residents who have been unable to book children's parties at the village hall, the 

reason being there are insufficient volunteers to open & close after one-off 

bookings.  Councillor K Johnson has offered to undertake this role after 

discussion with Ms Pauline Kershaw , on behalf of the Village Hall 

Management Committee.  A deposit of £20.00 will be requested from the person 

hiring the hall & usual charges will apply. Councillor K Armstrong also offered 

to assist as a back-up should this be required.  

 

Streetscene 

Mr Darrell Jones, Flintshire County Council advised following a recent review 

of the attendance of  Streetscene co-ordinators at Town and Community Council 

meetings over the past 12 months there are inconsistencies across the Council.  

Mr Jones suggests quarterly attendance would be appropriate.  Members said 

they understood this and felt quarterly attendance would be  acceptable given 

that Councillors and the clerk have regular contact with Mr Andy Lightfoot 

between meetings. 

 

Cllr Johnson reported the stile is laying flat at Pen Y Fron Road.  Mr Lightfoot 

will report this to Mr Jon Hill of Rights of Way.   

 

Also reports of poor visibility of signage on the roads in the villages.  Mr 

Lightfoot reported this is being dealt with shortly. 

 

Footpaths – Seven Stiles and the footpath behind the village hall are overgrown.  

The Community Council had assisted with these footpaths in the past.  The 

community council will await feedback from County to see if they can assist.  

Mr Lightfoot reported all rural lanes are starting to be cut back, having 

responded to a number of reports of footpaths being overgrown as have Rights 

of Way during the month.  The footpath between Strathcona and Avalon is due 

to be cut back by the land owner. 

The hedge at the corner of the crossroads by The Hand Pub has be cut back  by 

County. A new resident is now in situ at the property.  

There was a discussion on gullies needing attendance.  Mr Lightfoot reported  

Streetscene are in the process of looking at these in Pant y Buarth.  Y Waen, 

Gwernaffield were noted as requiring attention too. 

 

Cllr. Johnson has been given permission by Streetscene to plant some wild 

flowers in the memorial garden in Gwernaffield. 
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Senior Citizens Christmas Meal  

Cllr. Roberts commented on the changes to community events over the years 

and wanted to ensure best value was being achieved for the senior citizens 

Christmas Meal.  The clerk commented that the joint event between 

Gwernaffield and Pantymwyn was more cost effective.   

 

However, the primary reasons were lack of volunteers to cater for around 110 

people in one place.  There has been positive feedback from the event at the golf 

club and comments from people who have enjoyed seeing friends from both 

villages.  Cllr. Roberts wants to ensure new pensioners can access the meal.  

Cllr. Pritchard advised tickets will be on sale from various local venues and 

Councillors from September 2017.  

 

Cllr. Morgan reported when the event was free 10/15 people did not turn up but 

put their names down.  The event will continue to request part payment from 

attendees and part payment from the community council for a 3 course meal and 

entertainment. 

 

Councillor Pritchard asked the County Councillor her thoughts on the 

matter. County Councillor Adele Davies-Cooke commented on the positive 

feed back she had received from those who have previously attended. 

 

Tan Y Hafod, Gwernaffield – Parking matters  

 Cllr. Roberts reported her concerns about inaccessibility to access the  

 bungalows at Tan Y Hafod, Gwernaffield due to the number of people with  

 cars now, creating a shortage of parking in the area.  An ambulance some  

 weeks ago could not access a resident a bungalow due to cars parked.  It has 

been confirmed that the County Council will put allocated  parking spaces by 

the pensioners bungalows in the next financial year 2018/19. 

 

 Summer Play Scheme 2017  
 A good attendance was recorded this year by the play scheme which has  

 been well used by the children. A letter was received by the Community 

Council from a resident praising the scheme and how well it was run and hoped 

that it would continue again next summer. 

 

Cllr Hughes reported on some alteration work which may take place inside Holy 

Trinity Church.  There was a meet and greet the new vicar and for residents to  

see the plans and discuss it on the 15
th
 September 

Planning Applications  

Planning Reference 057081 Braeside, Cefn Bychan Road, Pantymwyn, Mold, 

CH7 5EN 



 4 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

1

4

4

 

RESOLVED:  No objections. 

Planning Reference:  056664 Coppy Farm, Cilcain Road, Gwernaffield, Mold, 

CH7 5DQ. Cllr. Tattum and Cllr Davies Cooke had attended the Planning 

Committee. 

Resolved: Approved  (with condition) The community council wish to enquire 

how approval with the condition to stop up the new access if the farm shop 

ceases to operate for a period of  3 months will be monitored in the future?   

Planning Reference: 057098 Cedarwood, Pant Y Buarth, Gwernaffield, Mold 

CH7 5ER 

 

Planning Ref N0: 057296 Coppy Farm, Cilcain Road, Gwernaffield, Mold CH7 

5DQ 

Application for removal of condition N0 6 (temporary access) and variation of 

condition N0 8 following grant of planning permission. (see above) 

Objection: see comments on County Council planning website 

 
Planning Ref N0 057276 Apple Tree House, Cilcain Road, Gwernaffield, Mold, 

CH7 5QD  Proposal: Listed building application for a single storey rear 

extension and conversion of roof space. 

Resolved: no objection 

 

Planning Ref N0 057347 Tryfan, Cefn Bychan Road, Pantymwyn, Mold, CH7 

5EL 

Erection of detached double garage to front and extension to existing garage 

with first floor extension above. 

Resolved: No objection 

 

Planning Ref N0 057108 Mold Golf Club, Cilcain Road, Pantymwyn, Mold, 

CH7 5EH. 

Erection of a steel framed and clad building to provide four sheltered driving 

range bays on the existing driving range. 

Objection: see comments on County Council planning website 

 

Local Developement Plan Flintshire 
The Local Development Plan (LDP) is being developed by Flintshire County 

Council and is envisaged to be produced in 2019, after starting in 2014. 

It will be a 15 year land-use plan.   

Town and Community Councils are part of the ongoing consultation that the 

Plan is now at the Preferred Strategy stage prior to the formal consultation stage 

which begins mid-September. 

Within the Preferred Strategy document there is a ‘settlement’ hierarchy: 
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¶ Main service centre 

¶ Local service centre 

¶ Sustainable village 

¶ Defined village 

¶ Undefined village 

Gwernaffield and Pantymwyn are classified as ‘Defined villages’.  The location 

for any future development will be: “housing development will only be 

permitted adjoining settlement boundaries related to the scale, character and 

role of the settlement and which delivers local needs affordable housing”. 

The preferred strategy document will have 19 objectives grouped under the 

following headings: 

¶ Enhancing community life 

¶ Delivering growth and prosperity 

¶ Safeguarding the environment 

Existing sites for development considerations are contained within the 

Candidate sites register. 

These are the ‘candidate’ sites for Gwernaffield and Pantymwyn (housing and 

mixed use development) which are being assessed as part of the LDP.  There is 

no guarantee that these will be final sites.  Focussed comments related to 

potential candidate sites will be invited as part of the consultation. 

http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/PDFFiles/Planning/Candidate-Sites-Register-–-

Map.pdf 

The Gwernaffield candidate site map is in more detail 

on:http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/PDFFiles/Planning/settlement-

PDFs/Gwernaffield-settlement.pdf 

The Pantymwyn candidate site map is in more detail on: 

http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/PDFFiles/Planning/settlement-

PDFs/Pantymwyn-settlement.pdf 

 

Further information can be seen on the FCC website: 

http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Planning/Flintshire-Local-

Development-Plan.aspx 

Consultation to gain endorsement of the Preferred Strategy. 6 week period 

starting mid September 

Letters and emails will be sent to T&CCs (early notification). On line portal or 

use of email, letter, comments form.  

http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/PDFFiles/Planning/Candidate-Sites-Register-%E2%80%93-Map.pdf
http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/PDFFiles/Planning/Candidate-Sites-Register-%E2%80%93-Map.pdf
http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/PDFFiles/Planning/settlement-PDFs/Gwernaffield-settlement.pdf
http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/PDFFiles/Planning/settlement-PDFs/Gwernaffield-settlement.pdf
http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/PDFFiles/Planning/settlement-PDFs/Pantymwyn-settlement.pdf
http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/PDFFiles/Planning/settlement-PDFs/Pantymwyn-settlement.pdf
http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Planning/Flintshire-Local-Development-Plan.aspx
http://www.flintshire.gov.uk/en/Resident/Planning/Flintshire-Local-Development-Plan.aspx
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Fundraiser’s 

On Friday 18th August four of us (Tessa Anderson, Emma Williams, Ros Atkins 

and Margo Burrows) successfully hula hooped and span all the way to the top of 

Moel Famau for two charities - Blossoms Legacy 

(http://www.blossomslegacy.org/) which aims to save lives through the 

provision of teaching and training in water safety, swimming and instruction, 

and Alzheimer's Society (https://www.alzheimers.org.uk/) which strives to 

create a society where those affected by dementia are supported and accepted. 

I could not be more proud of my merry band of hoopers, who kept going up the 

steep bits and in the wind at the top. I just wanted to say THANK YOU to 

everyone who sponsored us, and for all the donations. 

   

 

 

SCARECROW COMPETITION 
 

Don’t forget the Scarecrow competition over the weekend of the  6
th

  and 7
th

  

October. Register your scarecrow with either the Clerk,  Cllr Vaughan  or Cllr 

Johnson you must register so that a list can be made public for people to go and 

see them. 

Go on have a go get the children making one,  let’s see if we can have even 

more this year. 

 

Lynne Vaughan -  01352 349914 

lynnevaughan79@hotmail.com 

 

 

Kate Johnson  -   07890646870 

the_pixiecat@hotmail.co.uk 

 

http://www.blossomslegacy.org/
https://www.alzheimers.org.uk/
mailto:lynnevaughan79@hotmail.com
mailto:the_pixiecat@hotmail.co.uk
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Gwern affiel d Church Hall Association  

YOUR COMMUNNITY NEEDS YOU  

Having just lost a valued member who has moved away we are 

looking to attract new committee members to help manage the 

local church hall. Come and do your bit for the local community. 

Contact Pat Wells - Chair on 740431  

Gwernaffield Church 
 

Saturday 7th October - 7.00pm 

 

HARVEST HOTPOT SUPPER 

 

 

with entertainment by Angela Parker 

 

Tickets:- £5.00 (£2.50 for children under 12) 

available from Carole - 01352 740550 

 

 

 

 

 
 

GWERNAFFIELD CHUCH HALL ASSOCIATION ANNOUNCE AN 

ART EXIBITION & SALE 

IN THE HALL ON 

SATURDAY 5 NOVEMBER 

FROM NOON TO 8PM & 

SUNDAY 5 NOVEMBER 

FROM 10 AM TO 4 PM 

MORE THAN 200 ORIGINAL PAINTINGS BY OVER 50 ARTISTS 

ENTRANCE JUST £1 *REFRESHMENTS AVAILABLE* 

POP IN AND SEE THE WONDERFUL TALENT OF THESE 

ARTISTS,MANY FROM THE LOCALITY. 

HAVE A SOCIAL ‘CUPPA’ WITH FRIENDS AND MAYBE PURCHASE 

AN 

EARLY CHRISTMAS PRESENT 

FREE PARKING + ‘PHONE 740330 FOR DETAILS OR TO EXHIBIT + 
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GWERNAFFIELD PLAYING FIELD TRUST  

CARNIVAL 2017 
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The Gwernaffield Playing Field Committee would like to say thank you to all 

those who braved the terrible weather they had at their first Carnival on 

Saturday 9
th
 September. 

Unfortunately the bouncy castle, Rodeo Bull could not attend due to health and 

safety, the Gymnast trainer came up to look at the size of the hall to see if they 

could do a display but unfortunately it was too small. However the Line 

Dancers did come and encouraged the public to have a go. 

 

The children brought their competition entries so well done to them and to the 

adults that ventured out with their entries. 

For all that it was the worse day it could possibly be you did turn out and 

£1000.70  was raised  so again  ‘THANKYOU’ 

 

The Committee would also like to thank the Church Tuesday coffee morning 

club for a donation of £170 and Gwernaffield WI who 

held a Family Walking Treasure hunt round 

Gwernaffield.  

 

Next fundraiser is a bingo evening on Friday the 17
th

   

November in the Church Hall eyes down 7.00 pm -  

look forward to seeing you there. 
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           CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
 

        To all our older residents: 

 

 Don't forget to make a date in your diary for 

our annual Christmas lunch on the 18
th

 

December at 12.30pm  

Tickets for lunch and entertainment are  on 

sale now at the Post Office or contact Cllr 

Lynne Pritchard or any other Community 

Councillor. 

  

Please contact:     lynnepritchard51@gmail.com   

                             01352 740972 

 

................................................................................................................................ 

 

 

 
          

   

 

                           ARE HOSTING A 

                

Halloween Fancy Dress Party for Primary Age Children 

 

         Ysgol Y Waun Community Room 

 

             Saturday 28
th
 October 2017 

                          4 ï 6pm 

     Music, Bouncy Castle,Fun & Games  

                       food & drink  -  Raffle 

 

                                  Tickets are £5 available from Rachel Foley 01352740268 
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Pantymwyn Village Hall  

Dates for your diary  

TRADITIONAL CHARITY AFTERNOON TEA  

at PANTYMWYN VILLAGE HALL  

 

      
2 -4pm on Saturday OCTOBER 7 th  

TICKETS £6 from WENDY BARKER  740910  

 

CALLING ALL BUDDING PHOTOGRAPHERS  

 

       Pantymwyn      Village Hall Photo Group  

OCTOBER 9 th  Monday evening 7:45 ð 9pm  

We are planning a ô History in the Making Community 

Phot o Projectõ to capture life across the 2 villages in 

2018.  

 

Contact Steve 07771 347664   

 

 

CHAPEL GROUP at Pantymwyn Village Hall  

October 13th  Antiques quiz 7 till 9pm  

 

 

November 17th  FrIday Film night 7 till 9.30pm  

 

 

XMAS FAYRE SATURDAY DECEMBER 2 nd  

2 - 4pm at Pantymwyn Village Hall FREE 

entry  

Pop in to buy range of affordable 

handmade Xmas gifts  

Bring your neighbours & make this a real community 

event  

Tombola & much fun.  Enjoy a cuppa & homemade  

cake  
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Guess what? Itõs Pantymwyn Village 

Hallõs 70th  bi rthday in 2018. Please pass 

on any ideas about how you want to 

mark the occasion next year.  Contact 

Pauline 740140  

 

 

   Pantymwyn WI monthly Tuesday afternoon meetings at    

   Village Hall 1: 45 pm till 4pm. New members always  

   welcome! 

 

October 3rd 
 

Chris Poyner 
Practical Felt Work 

November  7TH AGM 

December  5th  Christmas entertainment 
...................................................................................................................... .......... 

CONGRATULATIONS 

 

Congratulations go to two of our oldest 

residents who this year hit their centenary year., 

born towards the end of  WW1. 

Mrs Lavinia Smith and Mrs Annie Owen, what 

a lot of changes they must have seen over the 

years 

 

........................................................................................................................ 

At  the Sunbeams Playgroup Committee Meeting of the new 

term it was agreed to take forward a proposal for Playgroup+. 

This would mean we could offer childcare from 11.30 pm to 

3pm for Playgroup and Nursery children.   

In addition to Playgroup+ the school have agreed to lower the 

age of their After School Club to accommodate Nursery 

children of 3+, should you need follow on care from 3pm. 

 

At present we are looking to see if there is enough interest in 

‘Playgroup Plus’ 
There is currently no external funding for these places so parents would have to 

pay upfront for their sessions, as in a private day care setting. This will enable 

us to have adequate staffing cover and cover all costs. 

If you are interested in taking up this offer then please contact the secretary Liz 

Baron at Sunbeams171@outlook.com  or Rachel on  01352740268 

         We will keep you updated on our FB page - Sunbeams Playgroup  

mailto:Sunbeams171@outlook.com

